
 

 

November 4, 2021 

 

 

Ma. Lourdes G. Ferrer, CESO IV 

Regional Executive Director 

DENR by the Bay, 1515 L & S Building 

Roxas Boulevard, Manila 

 

 

SUBJECT:  Twenty-three (23) SMART cell sites for SLUP/ SAPA application 

 

 

Dear Dir. Ferrer, 

 

Greetings from Smart Communications!   

 

This is regarding twenty-three (23) Smart cell sites located in the forested or protected areas of 

Marinduque, Occidental Mindoro, Palawan and Romblon.  We would like to express our intention of 

completing the Special Land Use Permit, and Special Agreement on Protected Area applications on these 

twenty-three (23) sites.  At the moment, we are compiling the various documentary requirements and we 

are also in touch with the local CENRO and NCIP offices in our efforts to complete all necessary fees and 

requirements. 

 

Moreover, we would like to further discuss with your good office the following: 

 

• Request for guidance on sites under the forested land of DENR, but also have Private Lessors. 

• Treatment of inactive towers for dismantling where we wish to explore the possibility of donating 

them instead.  

 

With the above, I hope that you can accommodate an online meeting at your most convenient time.  For 

any clarifications or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact Mr. Gab Abelinde at 09473372014/ 

gaabelinde@smart.com.ph or Mr. Jake Robillo at 09285044892 / jvrobillo@pldt.com.ph. 

 

Thank you very much! 

 

 

Yours sincerely and respectfully, 

 

 

Jonathan D. Huertas 

Sr. Manager  

Program and Project Management Office 

Smart Communications, Inc. 
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